The Kingdom of Thailand





THOMAS & KANNIKA TUCKER

Dear Pastor and Church,

May - July 2025

The first week of May we planned to teach up north in the mountains of Chiang Rai at Huey Saa Baptist Church. The goal was to teach Old Testament Survey from morning to late afternoon for four days. In an agrarian society planting starts when the rains fall. And the rain came early this year. Preparation was made but we ended up teaching Friday and Saturday as most church members were out preparing their fields. Everyone was here for Sunday services.

Over 10 years ago a young man accepted Christ in our prison ministry. After getting out of prison he attended our church for a while before moving across town to help in another church and going to Bible school. On May 10th Bro. Gan was married and went on staff at the church where the wedding was performed. What a blessing to see God change people's hearts and call them into the ministry.

May 24th we put on an all day English program at the Bangkok Accounting College for over 150 students. We split them into groups and the last hour and a half they interview us (where we are from, family, favorite things, ect..). The last question is, What is the most important decision you have ever made? This is where we tell them the Gospel. Then each group elects one person as their spokesman and we all assemble in the auditorium. The spokesman then introduces the English speaking person of their group going through the interview questions. And the last thing they talk about is the most important decision...accepting Christ as their Saviour. This is repeated another 10 times.

The school even invited us to start an after school English club that meets Monday after school. Around 15 attending regularly. Bro Adam Cottrel and Peach are in charge of this endeavor. Peach is a student at the school who was saved two years ago through this English outreach. Two students from the school have been attending Bro. Adams youth group on a regular basis with their parents coming to the services ever so often. Please continue to pray for this endeavor.

Since June we have had three saved including a Syrian teenager through the Pakistani ministry.

August 11 - 14 we will be working with a medical team (45 doctors and nurses) from the States. We will be in the Province of Surin. We will be helping with the translating and witnessing. Kannika will also be teaching the children each day. There are still many displaced people from the fighting between Thailand and Cambodia in this area. Please pray for fruit from this outreach.





We thank you for your prayers and support.
God bless you all.



Thomas & Kannika Tucker